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ANNUAL MEETING
of

THE ROYAL SOCIETY OF CANADA

Dear Sir l'­
Ottawa, February 20,1932

I have to inform you that the Annual Meeting of The Royal Society of Canada will be 
held in the National Research Laboratories, Ottawa. Thursday, Friday and Saturday, 
May 26, 27 and 28 next. The Council will meet on the evening of May 25, at 8.15 o’clock, 
and the first open meeting of the whole Society will be on Thursday, May 26, at 9.30 a.m.

Further details regarding the Presidential Address, and other special features will be 
given in the programme.

The Council has decided to pay this year the single railway fare of all Fellows attending 
the meeting. It is not possible, however, to pay for berths, parlor cars or meals en route, 
nor for maintenance while in Ottawa. This allowance trill be paid upon condition that 
Fellows attend all meetings of their respective sections and also all general sessions of the 
Society.

Fellows proposing to contribute papers are requested to communicate the titles, and a 
brief abstract thereof, not in any event exceeding one hundred words, to the Secretary of 
their Section at as early a date as possible so that the Programme may be prepared in good 
time. By-law 20 of the Society reads in part as follows:— “Except by special permission 
of the Council no paper shall be read in any section, at a general meeting of the Society, 
unless it has been presented, either in full or in abstract, at least five weeks before the first 
day of the meeting and formally accepted by the Council.”

Fellows are further requested to submit to the Secretary of their Section, a week previous 
to the date of meeting, a more extended synopsis of their papers, which may be handed to 
the press representatives, in order that due publicity may be given to the activities of each 
Section at the annual meeting.

A meeting of Council to consider papers submitted will be held on April 16, and the 
Programme will be prepared immediately thereafter. Fellows will recognize how desirable 
it is that the Programme should correspond as closely as possible with the details of the 
papers actually read in the sections, more especially as the Programme is to be included in 
the Proceedings. For the guidance of Fellows the names of the Secretaries of Sections and 
their addresses are as follows:—

Section I—G. Lanctot, Public Archives, Ottawa.
Section II—Pelham Edgar, Victoria College, Toronto.
Section III—J. Patterson, Meteorological Office, Toronto.
Section IV—G. A. Young, Geological Survey, Ottawa.
Section V—G. W. Scarth, McGill University, Montreal.

Yours faithfully,

LAWRENCE J. BURPEE, 
Honorary Secretary.
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